
 

  
 

 “Of your charity pray for the repose of Mr Laurence Hyland 

of Castleblunden who departed this life November 13th, 1845 

and of his sons, Richard who departed this life June 8th, 1854 

and William August 8th 1855, and his wife Eleanor who 

departed this life on the octave of Corpus Christi, June 3rd, 

1869 to show memory this tablet has been erected.  It is a holy 

and wholesome thought etc.  R.I.P.”  The monument was put 

up by A. Colles, Kilkenny Marble Works.  Eleanor Hyland 

was originally Eleanor Walsh from Mullinivat whose family 

later donated land to the Sisters of the Holy Faith for their 

convent.  Eleanor and John Hyland’s son, John Patrick 

Hyland, was born in 1827; he owned and rebuilt the old 

theatre, the Athenaeum (in 1853)  on The Parade, which was 

the theatre in Kilkenny for over 50 years.  This building is 

now the Citizens’ Information Office.  John Patrick married 

Elizabeth Potter, sister of  Mayor  M.L. Potter, in 1866 – the 

year of the big storm when the South Window of the 

Cathedral was blown out. 

  

Note on A Colles:  Colles was a very significant marble and 

stone worker in Kilkenny in the nineteenth century.  Based in 

Dunbell the Colles Family worked on local stone in their 

workshop in Millmount Maddoxtown from 1730 to 1922 – the 

baptismal font in Inistioge is from their workshop.  More local 

to Kilkenny is the very interesting water trough at the 

beginning of the Mayor’s Walk on The Parade.  Designed at 

two heights it allowed large and small animals to take water 

with ease.  The doctor's surgery in Patrick's Street carries the 

name of Colles House remembering Dr Abraham Colles, a 

skilful surgeon, who is remembered particularly for his 1814 

paper which defines a fracture of the wrist as a Colles' 

Fracture.  he died on 16 November 1843 and is buried in 

Mount Jerome Cemetery, Dublin. 
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St Mary’s Parish Facebook Page – check it out! 
 

Congratulations: 

We offer prayerful congratulations to priests of our diocese who 
are celebrating jubilees of their ordination this year:   

Diamond Jubilarians Frs Peter Hoyne and Lar Dunphy, Golden 

Jubilarian Fr Larry Wallace, Muckalee, Eamonn Foley, 
Ruby Jubilarians Frs Eamon O’Gorman (Ballyragget), Willie 

Purcell (Clara), John Condon (Templeorum), Tom O’Toole 
(Glenmore).   

Fr Michael Canny and Fr Stephen McBrearty also celebrated 

their ruby jubilees; both studied in St Kieran’s College and were 
ordained in their home diocese of Derry and Down and Connor.  

Ordinations in 1981 were celebrated by Bishop Patrick Lennon 
from Kildare and Leighlin.  Bishop Birch had died in March 

1981 and the diocese was awaiting the appointment of a new 

bishop.  Bishop Laurence Forristal, a native of Thomastown, 
Auxiliary Bishop in Dublin was appointed Bishop of Ossory on 

30
th
 June 1981.  Installed as bishop in September – no ordination 

because he was already a bishop – he ordained Fr Tom O’Toole 
in September 1981. 

Get a Vaccine, Give a Vaccine 
Use the envelopes in the Church to place your donation and 

together with UNICEF we will bring the vaccine to the poorest 
parts of our world, particularly to children. 
    

Confirmation 
Plans are continuing for the celebration of the Sacrament of 
Confirmation on 9

th
 September.  Bishop Nulty will lead the 

celebration in which the boys and girls from the city schools will 

be confirmed.  The ceremony will take place in Nowlan Park at 
6.30pm.  Thanks to our teachers and schools for preparing the 

children for the sacrament. 
On Thursday, 2

nd
 September Fr. Scriven and Sr. Maria will lead 

an evening of preparation on zoom for those from the parish 

schools who will receive the sacrament. 
On Monday, 6

th
 September the ceremony of light will be 

celebrated in St. Mary’ Cathedral. 

Confirmation will take place on Thursday, 9
th
 September. 

A different year has forced us all to celebrate the sacraments 

differently. 

Invite your family members to support the Cathedral 

FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S 
CATHEDRAL 

Become a friend at www.stmaryscathedal.ie/friends 
and become part of the story. 

Going the extra mile to polish a jewel 

 

St. Mary’s Cathedral 
22nd August 2021 

Twenty First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Recently Deceased 
Ollie Doran, Emmet Street and Glendine Court. 
 

Anniversaries 
11am   Mary and Patrick Blanchield, Fatima Place 

 John Doyle, Gaol Road. 
 

Anniversaries 
Johanna Murphy, Josephine (Josie)Thomas. 

Elizabeth Harte, Patrick Culleton, Martin Ward. 
 

Next Week Anniversaries: 
11am: John Bolger, Blackmill Street 

 Patrick (Tipp) O’Neill, Walkin Street. 

5.30: Eileen Gibbons, St. Teresa’s Terrace   
 

Website Donate Button 
A word of thanks and appreciation to those who use the 
Donate button to support St. Mary’s Cathedral Parish.  
 

Parish Office – Change to Opening 
The Parish Office is open Monday, Tuesday and Friday 
morning from 9.30-12.00 until further notice.   
 

Cathedral Book and Gift Shop 
The Book and Gift shop open Wednesday-Friday from 9.00-

5.00pm. Great range of cards, books,  
 

Baptisms, Communions, Confirmations. 
The Parish of St Mary’s continues to hope that it will be 

possible to celebrate First Communion and Confirmation in 
September. 
 

Diocesan Draw 
Draw will take place next Wednesday at 8pm in Chapter 
Room.  This is the final draw of the current 12 monthly draw. 
 

Cathedral Cafe 
The cathedral Cafe is open and we encourage you to support 

this local cafe – outside seating and take away  
 

Safeguarding in Ossory 
Ms. Kathleen Sherry is the Diocesan Director of 
Safeguarding and  Designated Liaison Person.  

Telephone: 085 802 1633,  

Email:  safeguarding@ossory.ie  
All safeguarding documents are on www.ossory.ie 

 

 

Hyland of Clonmoran 
Monument 

 

 

The Hylands of Clonmoran are 

commemorated on the wall plaque at the of 

the left-hand side aisle of the 

Cathedral. The plaque reads: 

 

 

bishop.  In accordance with the 
Canon Law of the church they are 
to be priests outstanding in doctrine 
and integrity of life and who have 
laudably exercised the sacred 
ministry. 

The Chapter House is of beautiful 
carved stone and over the principal 
entrance is a life size marble statue 
of Canice and beneath it the coat of 
arms of the diocese.  The top 
portions of the windows are of 
stained glass.  The inside of the 
building is in keeping with the 
outside, is exceptionally beautiful 
and spacious.  A corridor runs from 
the main door to the church, 
terminating in St Joseph’s Chapel – 
Canon Carrigan refers to this 
corridor as a Cloister.  

Upstairs is the meeting room.  
Beautifully decorated the carved 
ceilings is particularly noteworthy.  
From the ceiling four angels are 
represented in wood and on the 
four corners of are caved wood 
representations of the four 
Evangelists.  The ceiling of the 
sacristy is pine and the furniture the 
work of Messrs Brooks, Thomas 
and Co, Dublin.  When built the 
heating was proved by water pipes 
erected by Messrs Thomas Power 
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